Operations Committee Minutes
January 9, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present: Heather Gleason, Kendra Grunig, Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Connie Hines, Mary Kolles and Karen Wagner
Welding Training

Connie Hines reported that a welding training will be offered in Blue Earth beginning February 13th.  
Staff Updates
Connie Hines reported that they will be offering the Business Service Specialists positions in Fairmont and Mankato very soon.  
Mary Kolles reported that Michelle Schock has replaced Ag Griffiths position. She will begin January 11th.
Jay Hancock reported that Kendra Grunig has been hired as a Regional Supervisor for Vocational Rehabilitation Services.  She will be responsible for training new staff, file reviews and special projects.  VRS will be interviewing for a counselor position.  
Demand Occupations
Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed a list of WIA Adults, WIA Dislocated Workers and State Dislocated Workers that exited during the 2010 program year.  The goal is to place 75% in demand occupations.  It was noted that there were some incorrect ONET codes.  The number of participants placed in demand occupations reported would have been higher if the ONET codes had been recorded correctly.    
ISEEK Work Based Learning Tool 

Heather Gleason reported that the South Central Regional Career Website on ISEEK will feature a new work based learning tool that will allow youth and job seekers to identify employers that offer internships, apprenticeships, job shadow experiences, tours and mentoring opportunities.  Heather requested sample copies of forms that agencies use for interns or work experiences such as agreements, learning objectives, evaluation forms, etc.   
HVAC Principles Course
Heather Gleason distributed brochures for the HVAC Principles course offered at Minnesota State University on the Mankato and Edina campuses.  

Whistleblower Policy

Diane Halvorson reported that the Whistleblower Policy has been approved by the Council and was distributed to all of the managers of partnering agencies.
Cost Allocation Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Cost Allocation Plans.  Diane requested information on conference room usage for 2011.  
Next Operations Committee Meeting

The next Operations Committee meeting will be held at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, February 6th.
